PARISH OF HOLNEST 
The Annual Holnest Parish Meeting

 held on  Wednesday 13th April 2016
at 7.30 p.m. in Glanvilles Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present:  Cllr Jesty, Cllr Coffin, CCllr Bevan, the Clerk, 8 members of the public.
1. Apologies for absence -No apologised received.  Cllr Jesty introduced CCllr Bevan and thanked him for his attendance.
2. Election of Officers for ensuing year:   It was resolved that Clive Jesty would stand as Chairman, Alan Coffin as Vice Chairman, Dawn Preston as Treasurer and Angela Sargent as Village Hall representative for the forthcoming year.   Proposed: Alan Coffin, 2nd: Jenny Jesty, Voted For: Unanimous. 

3.  Minutes of the meeting held on 9/4/15 were agreed unanimously and no matters arose.
4.  Officers’ Reports
Cllr Jesty reported that very little has happened in the last year.  Burton Hill Plantation, where illegal felling of trees took place are being prosecuted, so if there are any further issues the authorities will come down very heavily on them.  
Ken Barton reported regarding his campaign for speed restriction on the junction to Hermitage and Glanville Wooten.  3 parishes feed into this stretch of road, Cam Vale, Glanville Wooten and High Stoy.  The Chairmen of each Parish Council has indicated that they will provide support at the meeting on 28th April 2016 with the regulatory committee.   Cllr Bevan will also attend the meeting and speak in support of speed reduction to 40mph.   
CCllr Bevan reported that he intended to support the proposal and as a local member he will be called on to give his opinion on this petition.  However at the end of the day what will be taken into account will be the number of reported incidents, in particular the killed or serious incidents (KSI).  DDC has lost revenue support grant and is looking at ways of raising finance.  

Mr Barton reported that the Police have been very helpful from a data collection point of view.  He also informed the meeting that one house near the junction was not receiving post until later in the day, as a result of concerns by the postman of traffic danger early in the day.

The Parish Council gave thanks to Mr Barton for all his time and effort.  

Mrs Coffin reported that the new kitchen in the Village Hall was nearly finished and that they would be having a cheese and wine meeting for all those who have given and supported the installation.
Planning – Cllr Jesty informed the meeting that the Barton Farm permission for change of use of barn from agricultural to car repairs had been approved.  
The Depo site application continues, it has become a football between the County and District Council.  Further update will be available from the Longburton Village meeting.  CCllr Bevan agreed to continue pressure on Mr Scarlett from Estates and believed DCllr Lawrence would maintain pressure on WDDC.
Finance – Dawn Preston reported that there had been no transactions in 2015, that the balance stood at £3091.74.   Cllr Coffin proposed that the accounts be approved.  Unanimously agreed.  Dawn Preston and Cllr Jesty to remain as signatories.

Cllr Jesty proposed that up to £350 could be spent on the purchase of crockery for the village hall.  2nd: Cllr Coffin Unanimously agreed.
5. Matters of Interest – no matters arose.
Meeting closed at 8.00pm.

